Present: All commissioners.

Meeting convened at 10:00 a.m.

Library Carpeting

It was reported to the commissioners by the secretary that the Board of Library Trustees are rejecting all bids received for the carpeting of the new building in Lexington Park, as they want to change the type carpeting from wool to nylon or acrilan. They will advertise for bids on the synthetic carpeting.

Holiday

The commissioners agreed that the county employees would have Christmas Day and the day following, as holidays.

Tri-County Council Funds

Mr. Guyther discussed matter of request for funds made by Mr. Huebeck, Board of Public Works, for use by Tri-County Council. In Mr. Huebeck's letter he cites sections of the law authorizing this which do not pertain to this agency. Mr. Guyther telephoned Mr. Huebeck, and it was decided that a letter would be sent to the latter to clarify the matter, as this was merely a technical error.

Roads

Mr. Pantaleo will be asked to check road running beside McConnel Heights Apartments, Great Mills, for recommendation regarding request to place said road in the county system. Additional right of way will be needed. He will also be asked to check fire tower road near Hill's Trailer Park in the same area. If a 40 foot right of way is obtained, this can be taken into the county system, also.

Meeting adjourned at 5:35 p.m.

Approved,

F. Elliott Burch, President